
Heath Township 

Meeting Minutes 

December 2021 

 

1.  Call to order 

The regular monthly meeting of the Heath Township Board was called to order by Supervisor Ron Jones at 7:00 

p.m. on December 13 at the Township Hall. Missy opened with prayer. 

2.  Roll call 

Supervisor Ron Jones, Clerk Missy Harvey, Treasurer Misti Lindholm, Trustee Hilda Boerman, Trustee Bill 

Harvey.  

3.  Approval of minutes from last meeting 

Previous months minutes were approved. 

 

4.  Reports 

a) Jim Storey, County Commissioner gave his monthly report: 

• Discussed Commissioner Board Meeting and updates and rule changes 

• Discussed the new building is close to being done with construction and being open to use 

b) Bob Genetski, County Clerk, gave a summery on the Annual report for 2020 from the Allegan 

County Clerk and Register of Deeds.   

c) Amanda Moore, Therapist from Safe Harbor Children’s Advocacy Center in Allegan County, gave a 

synopsis of what the Center does in Allegan County and talked about the new facilities they are trying 

to build and looking for some additional funding from Townships in hopes of achieving this for their 

growth. 

d) Missy, Township Clerk, reported that the Township has grown in size of registered voters and has 

now gotten to the point of establishing another precinct. 

e) Hilda, Trustee, reported that she spoke with the Sheriff’s Department about the fireworks that are 

being shot off and the Sheriff said that they want residents to call 911 when this occurs so they can 

send a unit and have a report on record.  Also it was noted that these fireworks were not being lit in 

Heath Township.  Hilda also reported on the survey from Brookside cemetery and looking for the 

deed on record for this cemetery. 

5.  New business 

a) The resident that has been dealing with the fireworks came in and thanked the board for working on 

this problem with him. 

b) A resident mentioned that there is a car in a yard on M-40 blocking the sidewalk.  The Sheriff’s office 

has been contacted about this to ask the owner of this vehicle to move it off the sidewalk. 

 

6.  Zoning update 

a)  Hilda reported on the meeting on the 9th of December.  A site plan was submitting by Top Grade for a 

sand pit on 132nd St and 38th St.  The Planning Commission Board is waiting for the Resolution from the 

planner to be updated with the changes they made.  Once that is done, it had been approved by the board.  

Also Preferred Developments submitted a site plan.  The board approved the plan with some additions 

that needed to be added to the plans and upon approval of the drain commission.   

7.  Bills 

           Motion by Boerman supported by Lindhom to pay township bills. Unanimously approved.  Motion passed. 

8.  Adjournment 

   Motion by B.Harvey supported by Lindholm and unanimously supported to adjourn the meeting at 7:43 p.m. 

 

Minutes submitted by Clerk Missy Harvey. 


